
 

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations    

H-307, The Capitol      2413 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515       Washington, DC 20515  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

I am requesting funding for the Lake View, SC Police Department Upgrades in Fiscal Year (FY) 2025. 

This project is located at 205 North Main Street, Lake View, SC 29563. The entity to receive funding for 

this project is the Town of Lake View.  

This funding would be used to renovate and update the police department building in Lake View, SC. The 

current building is uninhabitable as the roof has continuously leaked, causing mold and mildew. 

Renovations are needed to ensure the safety, compliance, and modernized functionality of the building. 

This is a good use of taxpayer funds because this would provide the members of the Police Department 

with an efficient and productive space to work and ensure the safety of the residents of Lake View, SC. 

The project has a federal nexus because it is authorized under section 306 of the Consolidated Farm and 

Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has 

any financial interest in this project.  

I strongly urge the Committee to include this community funding project in the FY25 Agriculture, Rural 

Development, Food and Drug Administration, and Related Agencies Appropriations bill. Thank you for 

your consideration of this request.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Russell Fry 

Member of Congress 

 


